
WAC 296-17A-1303  Classification 1303.
1303-00 Telecommunication service providers - All other employees

Applies to establishments engaged in providing telecommunications 
services which enable subscribers to converse or transmit coded data. 
Work contemplated by this classification includes, but is not limited 
to, the regular installation, maintenance and repair of machinery and 
equipment, the extension and maintenance of lines (including poles, 
towers and underground lines), clearing right of ways, installing tel-
ephones and wiring in buildings, and making service connections when 
done by employees of an employer having operations subject to this 
classification. Machinery and equipment includes, but is not limited 
to, central control and switching center equipment, relays, computers, 
antennae, cranes, forklifts, vehicles and garages, warehouse equip-
ment, and hand tools.

This classification excludes clerical office, exchange operators 
and administrative personnel who are to be reported separately in 
classification 1304; contractors engaged in underground line construc-
tion maintenance or repair who are to be reported separately in clas-
sification 0107; contractors engaged in overhead line, pole, and tower 
construction, maintenance or repair, who are to be reported separately 
in classification 0509; contractors engaged in wiring within buildings 
and making pole-to-house hook-ups who are to be reported separately in 
classification 0608; contractors engaged in the installation or con-
tract maintenance of machinery or equipment who are to be reported 
separately in classification 0603; and establishments primarily engag-
ed in selling telephone equipment retail which are to be reported sep-
arately in classification 6411.
1303-01 Telegraph companies - All other employees

Applies to establishments engaged in providing telecommunication 
services which enable printed messages (telegrams) to be transmitted 
from one agent to another for receipt by, or delivery to, a designated 
party. Telegraph companies also provide a "moneygram" service which 
allows an agent to receive a sum of money at one location and transmit 
a message to another agent to pay out the same amount of money to a 
designated party at another location. Work contemplated by this clas-
sification includes the regular installation, maintenance and repair 
of machinery and equipment, the extension and maintenance of lines 
(including poles, towers and underground lines), installing transmis-
sion and receiving equipment, the clearing of right of ways, and de-
livery work when done by employees of an employer having operations 
subject to this classification. Machinery and equipment includes, but 
is not limited to, cables, control panels, poles, lines, relays, com-
puters, cranes, forklifts, vehicles and garages, warehouse equipment, 
and hand tools.

This classification excludes clerical office and administrative 
personnel who are to be reported separately in classification 1304; 
contractors engaged in underground line construction maintenance or 
repair who are to be reported separately in classification 0107; con-
tractors engaged in overhead line, pole, and tower construction, main-
tenance or repair, who are to be reported separately in classification 
0509; contractors engaged in wiring within buildings who are to be re-
ported separately in classification 0608; and contractors engaged in 
the installation or contract maintenance of machinery or equipment who 
are to be reported separately in classification 0603.
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[Statutory Authority: RCW 51.04.020 and 51.16.035. WSR 18-11-113, § 
296-17A-1303, filed 5/22/18, effective 7/1/18; WSR 17-11-120, § 
296-17A-1303, filed 5/23/17, effective 7/1/17. WSR 07-01-014, recodi-
fied as § 296-17A-1303, filed 12/8/06, effective 12/8/06. Statutory 
Authority: RCW 51.16.035. WSR 98-18-042, § 296-17-540, filed 8/28/98, 
effective 10/1/98; WSR 96-12-039, § 296-17-540, filed 5/31/96, effec-
tive 7/1/96; WSR 85-24-032 (Order 85-33), § 296-17-540, filed 
11/27/85, effective 1/1/86; WSR 85-06-026 (Order 85-7), § 296-17-540, 
filed 2/28/85, effective 4/1/85; WSR 83-24-017 (Order 83-36), § 
296-17-540, filed 11/30/83, effective 1/1/84; WSR 82-24-047 (Order 
82-38), § 296-17-540, filed 11/29/82, effective 1/1/83; Order 73-22, § 
296-17-540, filed 11/9/73, effective 1/1/74.]
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